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CHAIR JOHNSON:

(Gavel).

The Parks and Economic

22

Development Committee meeting of June 2nd, 2005 will

23

come to order.

24
25

In attendance today we have Committee members
Mr. Robert Carroll, Ms. Michelle Anderson,
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1

Mr. Mateo, and excused is Ms. Charmaine Tavares.

2

From the Administration we have present Mr. John

3

Buck and Mr. Kim from Corporation Counsel.

4

audience we have representatives from Economic

5

Development, from Finance, and also from Parks as

6

well.

7

Shelly Espeleta, and Clarita Balala.

8

you for attending today.

In the

Staff, we have present Mr. David Raatz,
I thank all of

Today we have two items on our agenda.

9

10

two items

11

Parks and Economic Development 10, which is posted

12

in regard to a bill for an ordinance amending

13

Chapter 13.04, Article VIII, Maui County Code

14

pertaining to commercial ocean recreational

15

activity, but the purpose of the proposed bill would

16

be to amend the penalty from a violation to a petty

17

misdemeanor and look at the fines for that.

18

second item on our agenda is an intergovernmental

19

agreement with the Rural Development Project, UH/MCC

20

program, and that's Parks and Economic Development

21

9.

22

and I'll just briefly read.

The

We have

The

So, Members, we will take them in the order

23

that they appear on our agenda.

We have only one

24

individual signed up to give testimony at this time,

25

and that would be Mr. Martin Kirk, who will be
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4

testifying on Item No. 10.

2

So, Martin, if you could come forward.

3

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

4

MR. KIRK:

Thank you, Madam Chair.
Hi.

My name is Martin

5

Kirk.

And I'm the owner of the Kiteboarding

6

School of Maui, and I appreciate the opportunity to

7

speak to you once again.

8

comment about the fines and funds in general from

9

permit fees and also any fines to be assessed in the

I just wanted to make a

10

future.

11

and say, you know, write the permit fees for

12

whatever, but I will say that I'm not opposed to any

13

increase in fees as long as we know the fees and the

14

fines assessed are going directly to benefit where

15

we're working, and that would be the parks, rather

16

than some general fund.

17

that seems to be the case now.

18

I'm not prepared to give you my checkbook

And in talking to Mr. Buck,

But I just wanted to encourage you folks in

19

your deliberations to consider that if it does come

20

up for a question, because it's -- the parks are in

21

desperate need.

22

only have to go to Kanaha close at hand to find a

23

lot of debris out there.

24

much as we can to help out and keep the parks clean,

25

but we need some County help as well.

I'm sure you all know that.

So we're doing our part as
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1

we're willing to pay our part, but please just

2

earmark the money for the Parks.

3

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, Martin.

Are there

4

any questions of Mr. Kirk?

5

also I want to thank you for doing what you can to

6

help clean up some of the areas.

7

volunteer activities that you yourself participate

8

in with regard to the community, so I appreciate it.

9

MR. KIRK:

And I know the

Thank you, Madam Chair .
.

10
11

Thank you very much, and

CHAIR JOHNSON:

.

. END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

Thank you.

Are there any other

12

individuals in the audience wishing to testify on

13

any Committee items?

14

will keep public testimony open for a bit longer to

15

allow an opportunity in case someone is in traffic.

16

We did also receive written testimony from I believe

17

Alan Cadiz on this subject and also from Mr. David

18

Dorn, so -- and I forgot to announce, everyone

19

please turn off their cell phones and pagers.

20

you very much.

21

That makes for a much smoother meeting.

22

PED-10

Seeing none at this time, I

Thank

I see everybody flicking them off.

OCEAN RECREATIONAL ACTIVITY PERMITS (ORAP)
(C.C. No. 04-143)

23

24
25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Members, at this time, because this is a

measure that has been sent forward from Parks, I
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1

would like to have Mr. Buck just give us an overview

2

of what the rationale is, and perhaps we can ask

3

some questions about this particular item on PED-10.

4

So, Mr. Buck.

5

MR. BUCK:

Thank you, Madam Chair and the Committee.

The

6

rationale behind the -- what we're proposing today,

7

this is going to benefit the entire enforcement of

8

all rules in the Parks and Recreation, because

9

basically right now the penalty for any violation of

10

Chapter 13 is only a citation.

And in the recent

11

experiences that we've had, this is starting to pose

12

a problem, such as illegal camping.

13

some experiences in the past where we've had

14

illegal commercial activities in the parks, and

15

basically we had no recourse to -- in the removal of

16

a particular vendor, ORAP, or illegal campers.

17

This request is actually -- we've had a

18

meeting several months ago before I went on vacation

19

with the Police Department in regards to what can we

20

do to be able to remove people, and if -- if

21

anything, have them arrested and increase the fines.

22

So this -- this is a result of that meeting.

23

is what we're proposing is to be a petty

24

misdemeanor, which would be an arrestable offense.

25

So we try to do what we can to be very nice to

And we've had
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people.

You know, in the past we inform the people

2

that, you know, you're doing illegal activity, and

3

they refuse to cease and desist to do the activity.

4

We call the police.

5

recourse except to issue the citation, and in

6

reality the citation would go to court, but the time

7

it takes to go to court, maybe up to 60 days, that

8

guy could be doing business another additional 60

9

days and just accumulate a $500 a day fine, but

The police really has no

10

then

11

doesn't usually happen.

12

fines up to $500, but in reality that

So what we want to be able to do, and this is

13

to help with the enforcement with the Police

14

Department, is that it will become a petty

15

misdemeanor and they will be able to be arrested and

16

removed from the property for doing illegal activity

17

in the park, including illegal camping.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, John.

And

19

unfortunately we were unable to have a

20

representative here today from the Police

21

Department, but I have spoken myself to individuals

22

from the Police Department and they say that

23

basically the ordinance, as it stands now, there'S

24

no teeth.

25

person a citation, and yet they can't even legally

When the police go there, they hand the
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1

remove them from the area if they're doing illegal

2

activity.

So that has been the challenge.

Are there any questions by the members of

3
4

Mr. Buck or anyone with regard to finance r how these

5

monies would be utilized?

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Councilmember Mateo.

Chairman r thank you very much.

Mr. Buck r good afternoon.

7

I guess just to

8

follow up with r you know r illegal camping

9

particularlYr prior to the issuance of the prior

10

citation and now r you know r the ability to arrest

11

and be fined r are these individuals warned first or

12

given an opportunity to leave the area before being

13

actually provided the fine or calling of the police?

14

MR. BUCK:

Well, what's been happening in the past and

15

in the past, you know r either our staff orr you

16

know r security, park security -- you know, we hire

17

outside security right now -- have asked these

18

people to leave in whatever the activity.

19

just -- basically from my experience I went down

20

there, and this was several months ago r down at

21

Kalama Park we had a guy who did not have a permit

22

doing illegal activity in the park.

23

Police Department, Police Department came down and

24

basically told me they couldn't do nothing about it

25

based on the way the ordinance was written.

I called the
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got to the point where I was almost the bad guy

2

trying to enforce -- enforce something.

3

cannot really blame the Police Department, because

4

they got -- basically when they go to -- when we go

5

to court with this, there's got to be some teeth in

6

the ordinance.

7

And I

So our intent is to educate first t just to

8

come out real nice and saYt hey.

And that's the

9

intent what our park rangers will be doing when we

10

get those park security officers t when they come on

11

board t is they're going to go out and be the

12

information people.

13

and the citations.

14

jerk about itt then we would get the MPD involved t

15

and now with -- if the passage of the new ordinance t

16

then they can be arrested and removed.

17

is not to be out and t you know t try to arrest --

18

throw everybody in jail.

19

legal people legal t and if you're not doing -- if

20

you don't have the proper permits t then we want you

21

to leave t and this will give us a little bit more

22

teeth to do it.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

They'll issue them the warnings
And if they want to be really a

Okay.

Our intent

Our intent is to keep the

Wellt I guess my central

24

my initial concern is access to the ocean t

25

especially for the Hawaiian community.
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1

threat of arrests and a fine, you know, I don't know

2

what legal issues there might be for that particular

3

type of access.

4

comment?

5

MR. KIM:

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

7

MR. KIM:

Perhaps Corp. Counsel could

Madam Chair.
Yes.

This has -- this penalty section for the Chapter

8

13 deals with permitted uses of people coming to

9

us

to Parks and Recreation asking for permission

10

to do certain activities.

11

goings to the beach, you don't need a permit.

12

free, so there's no way we could enforce that,

13

unless they're doing an illegal activity.

14

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

The regular coming and
It's

I was just following up on what the

15

Deputy Director had indicated regarding camping,

16

illegal camping on the beach.

17

MR. KIM:

Well, as I understand it, we've set off

18

different areas that allow camping in certain County

19

parks or beach parks, and those people who refuse to

20

get permits were asked to leave.

21

become entrenched as squatters.

22

being challenged by the ACLU and finally being

23

repealed this year, the police could not come onto

24

public property and tell someone you're here

25

illegally.

They've almost
With Public Law 50

You have to remove yourself.
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1

look at them and become scofflaws.

And so they were

2

not able to remove people who did not belong on the

3

beach.
So we had information or at least observances

4
5

from Parks personnel saying, you know, at one point

6

you could come down to this beach without having

7

to -- you know, by yourself, a female and their

8

child, enjoy the beach, but as soon as these people

9

who refuse to get permits still camp and basically

10

squat on the parks, all kinds of activities are

11

going on and now family members cannot go just by

12

themselves.

13

so it became a problem.

14

They have to be escorted by males.

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay.

And then the enforcement arm

15

of this will be the rangers, the park rangers?

16

That's the enforcement arm to

17

MR. BUCK:

And

The ultimate enforcement will be Maui Police

18

Department.

We're hoping that with proper education

19

and the ability -- and we're working on with

20

Corporation Counsel to have that ability -- we need

21

it to go and see the administrative judge and a few

22

other things, but have the ability to write a

23

citation.

24

leave because you gave him a citation, he says I'm

25

still going to continue being here, then that's

But if the guy just refuses to, you know,
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1

where the Maui Police Department will get involved.

2

Maui -- Maui Police Department is -- because

3

of the situation with them, our Department tries to

4

do everything possible to find ways where, you know,

5

we have a safe place for people to do whatever they

6

want to do in the parks or along the beaches.

7

know, I don't think that they want to be dealing

8

with stuff that's day to day that maybe the

9

Department can do something, but as the ordinance

You

10

read now, it doesn't -- you know, it doesn't matter

11

who is going to do enforcement.

12

Department is called, there's really no teeth in the

13

ordinance, and that's why we're asking for this

14

change.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay, thank you.

If Maui Police

And my last

16

question, Madam Chair.

17

during his testimony regarding fees and fines, is it

18

the intent of I guess -- the ordinance, I guess, or

19

via the Department that fines and fees collected

20

goes back into the Parks use versus, say, another

21

source?

22

MR. BUCK:

As the testifier referenced

The original or when these -- the original

23

ordinance was passed a couple years ago for -- and

24

we're in the process, because there are some other

25

requirements, was to establish a revolving fund.
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1

this year, because the Parks Department will be

2

taking over the permitting process effective July

3

1st based on what the last action that was taken,

4

you know, as long as everything's status quo, the

5

money will be -- there has been a revolving fund

6

generated, and more so -- like for the permit fees

7

will go into the revolving fund, hopefully to offset

8

some of the costs of running the program.
That's the reason why what we'll try to do is

9
10

get citation powers, working with the State and

11

everything else, because if we -- if we issue the

12

citations, the fines would -- and Corporation

13

Counsel can correct me if I'm wrong.

14

administratively the fees, then they can go into

15

that revolving fund, but once the Maui Police

16

Department gets involved issuing a citation, then

17

those monies would go back to the State like

18

anything else.

19

is to try to do it administrative as much as

20

possible so those fees would go back into the

21

revolving fund to offset the cost of the rangers and

22

just to maintain the program, you know, keeping the

23

files up to date, things like that.

24
25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

If we do

So our intent, as much as possible,

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Madam

Chair.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

And keep in mind, Members,

2

that because we have just the ocean recreation

3

activities section that we're covering today, we're

4

going to at a later time be discussing the specifics

5

of the camping enforcement and some of the other

6

issues.

7

communication.

8

of the items were consolidated, we just put the

9

fines, the penalties all under one heading, but we

That's going to come down in a separate
What had happened last year when all

10

found that in all fairness to the public with regard

11

to posting and keeping the issues separate, that it

12

really didn't work out as we had anticipated,

13

because today we're just limited because of the way

14

this was posted to the ORAP discussion and we're not

15

going to be making any decision with regard to any

16

of the camping.
Well, I do have, Members, one additional

17
18

member of the public who has signed up to testify,

19

and after this I will be closing public testimony.

20

So without objection, Members, we have Mr. David

21

Dorn.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . .

22
23

MR. DORN:

Thank you, everyone, for the opportunity to

24

give my testimony today.

I'd just like to start by

25

saying I appreciate the opportunity to have a voice
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1

and be part of the process.

2

the experts in the creation and tweaking of laws,

3

and we come to you when we want to have the laws

4

created in an equitable fashion, and I hope that

5

when you want some water sports instruction, you'll

6

come and see us.

7

You're all obviously

Hopefully some of you already received

8

something I wrote.

One of my colleagues forwarded

9

it by email to most of you, the hidden resource of

10

professional water sports instructors, and that's

11

just a little background on where we're coming from.

12

So I hope that gives most of you, whose faces are

13

becoming increasingly familiar, the -- let you know

14

that I have a balanced view and perhaps a broader

15

view of all the -- of the issues at stake.

16

particular reference to what came up before us with

17

this motion to change the penalty, I prepared this

18

statement, so I hope you won't take it out of

19

context and think that I just speak like this all

20

the time.

21

But with

Let me just read from what I have is the

22

motion to amend the penalty from a violation to a

23

petty misdemeanor is unjustified and at best

24

premature.

25

for the ORAPs and the CORA study are not yet

As you know, the Administrative Rules
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1

completed.

2

trying to establish an increased penalty and set the

3

fine at this stage?

4

the horse.

5

to administer the system, yet they have yet to try

6

the existing process with its existing rules and

7

regulations to see if it works.

8
9

Why, then, is the Parks Department

This is putting the cart before

The Parks Department has not even begun

This motion sends a poor message to the water
sports community, the community which has been

10

working with the County to improve the permit

11

process for years.

12

effort from the County and the community, how can

13

the Parks Department now justify treating us as

14

criminals?

15

part of our larger island community and economy,

16

providing recreational services to the community and

17

vital water safety training.

18

business owners, employers, family men and women,

19

and responsible citizens.

20

treated as criminals.

21

With all the cooperation and

The water sports community is a vital

We are your neighbors,

We do not deserve to be

We the water sports community have time and

22

again requested to be included as part of the

23

solution.

24

Administrative Rules be posted on the Internet.

25

have given testimony at many County meetings and

We have requested that the draft
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1

contributed through work groups.

In many cases we

2

have offered the County suggestions and solutions.

3

The water sports community has gone to great lengths

4

and been extremely patient with the County while it

5

sorts out this mess.

6

forced out of business as a result of the poor

7

implementation of the process.

8

burdened and hampered by the ongoing disorder and

9

uncertainty of the process.

Some operators have been

Most operators are

Operators are uncertain

10

of the future of the process and cannot plan beyond

11

the limit of their permits.

12

The permit process is what defines the

13

working relationship between the County and the

14

water sports community.

15

the County to limit their liability exposure of the

16

activities by requiring indemnification and

17

insurance.

18

community by allowing reasonable access to the ocean

19

through public property.

20

community have been operating under the ORAP permit

21

system for many years without incident.

It addresses the needs of

It serves the needs of the water sports

Most operators in our

22

With the proposed change, there are no

23

safeguards for operators to ensure that the power to

24

imprison will not be abused.

25

or guidelines to which sections of the ORAP rules

There1s no assurance
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1

that the penalty could apply to.

2

possibility that you could be in jail for surfing

3

after 3:00 p.m. or leaving your equipment on the

4

beach.

5

There's a

Try explaining that to your cell mate.
By requesting this motion, it appears that

6

the County's Parks Department is taking an

7

adversarial position to the operators.

8

the first time that the County has left the

9

operators flabbergasted.

This is not

Unfortunately, this type

10

of situation drives a wedge between the operators

11

and the County, when at this time the County and the

12

community should be working closely together to

13

ensure a smooth implementation of the permit

14

transition to the Parks Department.

15

It is a given that the ORAP process has

16

already gone downhill.

That is why it has taken so

17

long to fix it.

18

temporary fix and have made the system weaker.

19

Permit fees were raised many times at previous

20

levels, attempts were made to implement exorbitant

21

fee hikes to many thousands of dollars by charging

22

additional fees for separate parks, separate

23

activities, access to important beaches was

24

eliminated, and the use of other parks has been

25

restricted, causing increased crowding and overuse.

Stopgap measures are only a
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Sadly, the Parks Department has lost

2

credibility to the operators.

3

Department requested the operators fund the creation

4

of several new park ranger positions for the purpose

5

of policing operators, when they told us the number

6

of permittable parks would be limited to the 17 on

7

the CORA study, and if our parks weren't there we

8

were out of luck, and now they are seeking the power

9

to imprison us.

10

When the Parks

It seems that in a last minute effort the

11

Parks Department is suggesting that these harsher

12

penalties will somehow fix the problems.

13

really the answer?

14

waste the resources of the Maui Police Department?

15

Do they really want to fill the already overcrowded

16

prison with a bunch of surfers and kayakers?

17

heard the Maui County Correctional Facility was

18

overcrowded anyway.

19

Is this

Does the County really want to

Last I

The operators have been very patient,

20

cooperative, and communicated concerns to the County

21

every step of the way.

22

has been unable to implement their own ordinance and

23

regulations successfully, and have unwittingly

24

created a growing enforcement issue.

25

trend by the County to restrict or eliminate the

In the meantime, the County

The current
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1

rights of one section of the community puts itself

2

at odds with the community.

3

by its own actions, is losing credibility and

4

undermining the operators' faith in the system.

5

Amicable resolution is slipping through our grasp,

6

and I can foresee a train wreck in our near future.

The Parks Department,

As the County continues with antagonistic and

7
8

senseless restrictions, it will only serve to

9

galvanize resentment towards the permit process as a

10

whole.

As operators are backed into a corner, they

11

may have little alternative other than to defend

12

their constitutional and ethical rights to access

13

public property.
Please let us take a reasonable and

14

15

responsible approach to implementing the ORAP

16

transition process.

17

effort that we've invested to bring the process this

18

far.

19

better system, and we are now on the verge of

20

realizing it.

21

reject the motion before you to amend the penalty to

22

a petty misdemeanor and wait to see if the system

23

that we've all worked so hard to put in place will

24

work in its current form.

25

Let's not throwaway all the

We have all worked patiently to create a

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I again respectfully ask that you

Thank you.

Are there any questions?

Ms. Anderson.
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COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you.

Mr. Dorn, could you

provide us a copy of that testimony, please?

3

MR. DORN:

Yeah, right here.

4

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much.

Are there any other questions?

David, I have a question for you.

6

Because

7

the Parks Department is not actually taking over

8

until the end of this fiscal year -

9

know if you were here when we were discussing

and I don't

10

earlier about the police having problems not

11

specifically with the ORAP people but when somebody

12

is at a beach doing business illegally, the police

13

can do nothing to cause them to cease to do

14

business.

15

that they should just be stymied by not having that

16

ability to actually remove the person if they refuse

17

to go?

18

MR. DORN:

They're still continuing on.

Do you feel

I don't think that the threat of imprisonment

19

is necessarily the answer.

I'd like to see, you

20

know, fair rules have more teeth so they can be

21

implemented.

22

but I think consistent approach to enforcement over

23

a longer period of time is better than a drastic

24

reaction, and it seems we're being -- as a group,

25

the ORAP operators, most of whom I know to be

That would be better for everybody,
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1

responsible citizens, are being lumped in with that.

2

And the reality is that there's no assurance that we

3

won't be on the wrong side of that increased

4

penalty.

5

for a while, and it's a maze and, you know,

6

sometimes it takes legal expertise to interpret it.

7

I don't necessarily think that just harsher

8

penalties by themselves should be the answer.

9

think it comes through education, as Mr. Buck was

10

11

I've been dealing with this ORAP system

I

saying, and consistency.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

With regard to the penalties section, I

12

believe that there were recommendations made from

13

the working group that actually mirrored what is

14

before us today.

15

those industry recommendations?

16

MR. DORN:

So you're saying you disagree with

No, actually, I agree with a monetary penalty,

17

as I believe would be the case if it remained just a

18

violation, and I think that would add up fairly

19

quickly and people would respond to that if it was

20

implemented in that way.

21

lot of money to anybody, and I don't think it has to

22

be attached to petty misdemeanor, which includes the

23

possibility of imprisonment.

24
25

A thousand dollars is a

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you very much.
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Members, are there any other individuals in

1
2

the audience who wish to testify on this subject or

3

any subject that's on our agenda today?

4

none.

5

in time, and we will receive into the record the two

6

items that I had mentioned earlier, the one from

7

Mr. Dorn and also one from Alan Cadiz.

8

you, Members.

Seeing

Public testimony will be closed at this point

So thank

You, Mr. Buck, have heard some of the

9

10

questions, I guess, from the testifier.

11

address, just for the benefit of the Committee, some

12

of the concerns that were expressed in terms of the

13

interpretation, at least by the individual who

14

testified, that somehow the Parks Department is I

15

guess using heavy-handed tactics in dealing with the

16

public.

17

MR. BUCK;

Could you

I think maybe we didn't hear the -- what

the

18

intent of this ordinance change.

19

geared at ORAP, in the opening statements.

20

geared for all activities that take place in our

21

Parks, including camping, which will be a separate

22

correspondence later on.

23

This is not just
This was

All through the testimony for the last few

24

years all I -- all we heard was we need enforcement,

25

we need enforcement, we need enforcement, over and
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over and over again, because everybody who had a

2

legitimate permit was upset because we were allowing

3

the illegal guys to continue.

4

has tried very hard to eliminate -- working with the

5

Department of Finance who had the charge, tried to

6

get rid of the illegal activities.

Okay.

Our Department

We've been working with the Police

7
8

Department.

And before you today to help us with

9

the enforcement -- and I'll repeat, enforcement,

10

that everyone was testifying -- that needs to be

11

done so everybody's on equal page, those people who

12

have the proper permits can stay in business and try

13

get rid of the illegal activity, we need

14

enforcement.

15

front of -- this bill's in front of you.

And this is the reason why we're in

Now, the existing ordinance or penalties is

16
17

not working, and I had stated earlier the reason

18

why.

19

participating, he's gonna get a fine.

20

tomorrow.

21

continue doing business, taking away business from

22

the legitimate person.

23

comes back the next day.

24

away -- we're talking about the little guy, taking

25

business away from the legitimate guys.

If I go to a park and got an illegal person

I can't remove him.

Okay.

He comes back

So he's going to

He gets a ticket.

He's taking business
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1

ticket, comes back the next day.

Now, the

2

legitimate guys are getting upset because this

3

illegal guy is taking his business away.

4

on and on and on.

5

has a legitimate permit.

This goes

That's not fair for the guy who

So the only way we're able to get -- remove

6
7

the person physically is based on what's before you

8

today.

9

testimony, and we can pullout the documents, is

Now, like I said, all we heard during

10

enforcement, enforcement, enforcement.

11

want this, we have to put teeth into the ordinance.

12

Our intent is not to throw people in jail.

13

intent is to be able to remove somebody who's doing

14

an illegal activity, and that's what the vendors

15

want.

16

are telling us.

17

business in the park without permits, they, the

18

vendors, want us to remove them.

19

it right now under the existing ordinance, and

20

that's why we're asking for the ordinance change.

21

hope that answered your question.

22

23
24

25

And if we

Our

That's the message that all the CORA people

CHAIR JOHNSON:

If the guy is doing illegal

And we cannot do

Yes, thank you, Mr. Buck.

I think that's

been made abundantly clear.
Councilmember Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Madam Chair.
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Mr. Buck, in your opening statement you

1

2

outlined a, quote, illegal activity taking place at

3

Kalama Park.

4

was?

5

MR. BUCK:

Can you tell me what that activity

Surfing lessons in the south end of Kalama

6

Park, which is against the 5.24 and Chapter 13.

We

7

called the police to have -- and plus the vendor did

8

not have a permit, called the police, asked him to

9

be removed, and because there was no teeth in the

10

ordinance, existing ordinance, I had to allow him to

11

continue the practice in the park because they could

12

not remove him.

13

citation.

14

Basically all he got was a

And that was the same individual who was

15

fighting all his other citations for over a year.

16

So, you know, he had a number of citations.

17

still operating, because we could not remove him,

18

but he had a whole bunch of citations still pending.

19

And what he was doing with his attorney is delaying,

20

delaying, delaying, delaying, while he continued

21

operating, making money, while the legitimate

22

businessmen were losing money because he's taking

23

money away from them because he was doing illegal

24

activity.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

He was

I'm wondering if, Mr. Kim, do
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1

you -- you don't have a computer.

2

what the definition of disorderly conduct is as

3

defined by HRS Section 711-1101.

4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

5

MR. KIM:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

MR. KIM:

I'm wondering

Mr. Kim.

Madam Chair.
Because

Disorderly conduct, as defined under the Hawaii

8

Revised Statutes, either provoking or harassing,

9

trying to provoke someone into a fight, or making

10

unreasonable noise in consideration of the time and

11

place where the noise is being made, and there's two

12

or three other definitions of disorderly conduct.

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Maybe Staff Member Raatz could

14

look that up for us.

He has a computer.

15

711-1101.

16

section in Chapter 13 that gives the police very

17

definitive powers to remove someone from a park in

18

reference to a complaint of disorderly conduct as

19

defined by this section in the State statute.

It's HRS

Because, Madam Chairman, we do have a

And I'd like to know what that is, because

20
21

I'm gonna tell you right now before I go any

22

further, and I have a lot of issues with this, I

23

think these are draconian measures, and I want to

24

know every instance of how this penalty could be

25

used.

Because this doesn't apply just to ORAP.
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applies to everything within Chapter 13.
Now, Madam Chairman, we only have two

3

campsites on Maui, but you drive around Maui and you

4

will see people camping everywhere along the

5

shoreline to give their family that experience.

6

think -- I think we are in error by not providing

7

more camping spaces.

8

outdoor recreation here.

9

come here and enjoy their outdoor time, but yet our

I

You know, it's all about
People spend big money to

10

own residents can't take their family and enjoy, you

11

know, the open recreational spaces that are here

12

because we don't provide it in our statute.

13

But if we pass this penalty, that means, you

14

know, we could discourage people from camping by

15

just putting them in jail, and, you know, I'm not

16

saying people are going to use it, but this is an

17

overall penalty for this whole chapter.

18

of all, I think we need to have the police here to

19

tell us exactly how this can help them.

20

wouldn't have any problem just adding the words "a

21

petty misdemeanor" and leaving the $500 fine, but

22

the fact that you can fine somebody a thousand

23

dollars and also put them in prison for up to 30

24

days, I need more justification, more substantiation

25

for doing that draconian of a penalty, especially
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1

when it applies to this whole chapter.

2

like to find out more about disorderly conduct,

3

because we already have that in in the statute -

4

in the Code.

5

So I would

or

And the other thing, Madam Chair, I think we

6

need to know about is what are the fines that the

7

State uses?

8

structure?

9

happening, as we set up -- as we set up regulations

What is their -- what is their fine
Because what we're finding out is

10

for the use of our Parks for commercial use and make

11

it more difficult for commercial operators to

12

operate in our parks, they're only moving over to

13

State land.

14

it's under State jurisdiction.

15

just being spread somewhere else.

16

coordinate our efforts with the State, we're really

17

not solving the problem.

18

and shifting it out of our jurisdiction.

19

doesn't solve the problem, and actually it might

20

just acerbate the problem.

21

And it's still our land, even though
So the problem is
And unless we

We're just shifting it,
So it

So I want to know what the State fines are

22

for -- for violations of use within their

23

jurisdiction, and I'm hoping that -- Madam Chairman,

24

I think we also need to look at how the State

25

permits commercial operators within their
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1

jurisdiction.

Because if we don't have some kind of

2

coordination and balance between the State and the

3

County, we're wasting everybody's time.

4

if -- if we place regulations and penalties on uses

5

of our jurisdictional land, but the State doesn't do

6

the same, then those people who are operating on our

7

lands will just move to State lands, which in many

8

cases are not set up for this kind of use.
We already know.

9

Because

We've seen -- we've gotten

10

testimony from Richard Roshon saying how little

11

slivers of State land are being taken over by kayak

12

operators that normally would never be there, and

13

the whole shoreline is littered with kayaks so that

14

someone who wants to just access the beach can't

15

even get in and out because there's not enough room.
So before we go and make, you know, drastic

16

17

changes, I'd like to have a list of penalty -- a

18

list of instances of violations that these penalties

19

would help alleviate, or at least anticipate

20

alleviating.

21

but I know who you're talking about, and I certainly

22

don't want to institute what I call draconian

23

penalties just to take care of this one person.

24

know, you don't penalize everyone because of one bad

25

apple.

And, you know, excuse me, Mr. Buck,
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So I really -- the other thing we're looking

2

at is already you're closing parks down at 7:00

3

o'clock at night that have normally been open, and

4

we're getting calls about it.

5

complaining.

6

being done is because there's, quote, illegal

7

activity or drug dealing taking place in the parks

8

at night.

9

to know who's supposed to be there and who's not

People are

And I've heard the reason that this is

And so the way to help the police enforce

10

supposed to be there is just to close the park down

11

at dusk, but, Madam Chairman, that penalizes our

12

whole community.

13

and within the law now can't use and access these

14

beach parks in the evening.

15

unfair, and I cannot support that kind of action.

16

mean, two wrongs don't make a right.

17

Everyone who's doing things right

I think it's really
I

And just because we don't have adequate

18

police and we don't have park rangers yet and we

19

don't -- and the County's not supplying the

20

enforcement necessary to curtail the illegal

21

activity, it's no excuse to penalize the rest of the

22

public because this illegal activity's going on.

23

Basically what that does is reward the criminals and

24

penalize the law abiding citizen.

25

So I think I need more information, Madam
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1

Chairman, before I would be willing to support

2

any -- anything like that.

3

add petty misdemeanor, but not any kind of

4

imprisonment or an increase in the fine until we get

5

more information.

6

conduct provision might be able to be utilized in

7

some of these areas that there seems to be a problem

8

with.

9

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I would be willing to

I'm wondering if this disorderly

I received a note from Staff,

10

Councilmember Anderson, on regard -

11

the disorderly conduct statute, and it's quite

12

lengthy.

13

distribute it to the Committee members, you know, if

14

that would be sufficient, but it is quite lengthy.

15

in regard to

So Staff can print that out and we can

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Section 711-1101, the whole --

16

that section is very lengthy?

17

lengthy, then there must be an awful broad

18

definition of disorderly conduct.

19
20
21

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Well, if it's very

Mr. Raatz, would you care to address the

issue?
MR. RAATZ:

Thank you, Madam Chair.

Yes, HRS Section

22

711-1101 is about nine or ten paragraphs long, and

23

we can make copies to distribute or Staff can read

24

it into the record, if the Chair feels that would be

25

worthwhile.
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CHAIR JOHNSON:

If you want to read it into the record,

that 1s fine.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Read 11 paragraphs into the

record, Madam Chair?
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Are they long paragraphs or short

paragraphs?
MR. RAATZ:

Well, on paper they look kind of short, but I

8

think after a few of them I think the members

9

might think they 1re a little bit long.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, then what 11m going to request is

11

that we just simply make a copy of the document and

12

then distribute it to the members.
The posting today for the item is only on

13
14

ocean recreation activities.

If anything were to be

15

passed out, it would only be in regard to ocean

16

recreation.

17

the other areas, such as camping, would have to have

18

a separate posting.

19

this, because of the fact that initially when the

20

communication came down, it was lumped into one

21

item.

22

been combined because of the way it was done last

23

term under the penalties section, but on further

24

examination staff felt, and I felt, that after

25

looking at this, it really doesn 1t warrant being

It would be limited to that.

All of

This -- Mr. Buck is aware of

Because previously camping and the ORAP had
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1

lumped under one category unless it's properly

2

posted where you've got a discussion going on on

3

camping and any other areas.

4

intention, if the members so chose to move this

5

legislation forward.

So that would be the

6

I think that it's unfortunate that Parks was

7

not -- or that Police was not -- they were not able

8

to attend today's meeting, because I think that I

9

share Mr. Buck's frustration, because I have heard

10

repeatedly that when they go to the beach parks and

11

they politely ask someone who's been reported to be

12

conducting illegal activity -- and it's not just at

13

Kalama Park, it's allover the west side -- that

14

these individuals just simply continue to do their

15

business in County parks without paying any fees,

16

without paying any permits, taking money away from

17

legitimate business people who are contributing

18

their cash and their mana'o and conducting their

19

business in a proper way.

20

So I think, while I can understand some of

21

the testimony being received and while this kind of

22

move has been characterized as draconian, I think

23

that what the Police Department is frustrated by is

24

the fact that they can do nothing in terms of

25

legitimately removing these people from our County
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1

parks who are laughing at both the Parks Department

2

and at the Police Department because the laws are

3

meaningless.

4

sometimes the downside is that the penalty or the

5

punishment must be severe.

6

Mr. Buck is sending this forward.

7

If you're going to enforce, then

So I can understand why

If the Council members are so inclined, we do

8

not have to act on this measure today.

We can defer

9

it and we can make certain that the Police

10

Department is present when the camping measure is

11

brought forward, because this is another thing that

12

has been transmitted.

13

can be taken up and co-mingled with the issue on

14

camping, if you wish to discuss it comprehensively.

15

I have no problem doing whatever you wish, but I

16

felt because this was a very separate issue from

17

camping, I did not, in my opinion, want to co-mingle

18

it, because, you know, for obvious reasons, that

19

camping is a very different thing than a commercial

20

activity going on in a public beach park.

21

Councilmember Anderson.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So I can schedule it so it

Madam Chair.

This isn't separate.

Thank you, if I may

23

continue.

There isn't

24

anything in here that talks about ocean recreation

25

activity.

This is a bill for an ordinance amending
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Chapter 13.04 --

2

CHAIR JOHNSON:

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

5
6

Yes, Council

rec -CHAIR JOHNSON:

Excuse me, Councilmember Anderson.

I

wanted --

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

8

CHAIR JOHNSON:

9

-- pertaining to commercial ocean

May I finish?

Not right now, not while I'm chairing this

meeting you won't.

I want to make it very clear

10

that because of the posting and because of the

11

recommendations of Staff, it was specifically

12

limited to ocean recreation activities permits.

13

That is why I asked to have it separated and have a

14

separate item transmitted.

15

additional language that would be added in stating

16

that this would only be applicable to ocean rec and

17

it would not involve camping or other sections.

18

I want to try to make that abundantly clear, that

19

because of the posting issue, not anything else,

20

this does not and it cannot involve camping.

21

22

It would have to have

So

So I would be happy -- if members so choose,
I would be happy to defer this item.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

24

CHAIR JOHNSON:

25

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Madam Chair.

Yes.
Thank you very much, Madam Chair.
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1

I'd like to -

I would be real receptive in

2

accepting the Chair's recommendation to defer the

3

item.

4

issues that Member Anderson has raised at this

5

particular point.

6

activities really needs to be worked out so we know

7

exactly what that includes.

8

believe we need a little more information and a

9

little more time to digest it at this particular

Unfortunately, I agree with some of the

I think the terminology illegal

I believe the -- I

10

point, Madam Chair, and I would be real receptive to

11

the Chair's recommendation of defer

12

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

- deferring.

And just so that I have

13

additional guidance from members, when we bring this

14

item back, would you prefer that it be brought back

15

and put in with camping at that point in time, or

16

would you prefer that it be dealt with separately

17

and have the wording and the language added in as to

18

the effective and the applicability of the section

19

of the ordinance, to have those two separated?

20

have no problem doing it either way.

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Madam Chair, I would be

I

I would

22

prefer having it included, only because at this

23

particular point in time camping is an illegal

24

activity in many of our parks.

25

be inclusive and the discussion should be inclusive

So I think it should
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of whatever can be deemed an illegal activity.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you.

Councilmember Carroll,

do you have any preference?

4

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

5

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I concur with Councilmember Mateo.

Okay, fine.

Thank you.

Mr. Kim, do you have any comment, too, that

6

7

might add, you know, to some of the issues that are

8

being discussed with regard to the posting and, you

9

know, in all fairness, because this was underneath

10

ocean recreation activities permits, you know,

11

the -- I guess the advisability of co-mingling the

12

camping issue with this at this point in time?

13

MR. KIM:

Madam Chair.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

15

MR. KIM:

Yes.

With respect to the titling of this bill to

16

amend the ordinance, I guess initially what we

17

wanted to do was make it all-inclusive and just

18

amend the whole chapter, and therefore would give

19

notice to not only the coming of the CORAP, or

20

commercial operations, and to assist in actually

21

finalizing the Administrative Rules, but also to

22

assist in camping regulations and camping permits,

23

as well as other prohibitions in the parks and Park

24

and Recreation land.

25

to make this an overall amendment for the whole

So that

to defer this and
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1

chapter, then would give everybody ample opportunity

2

and notice to come and testify.

3
4

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, so your suggestion would be, then,

to have a broader posting?

5

MR. KIM:

Yes, ma'am.

6

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay.

Thank you.

And that was my

7

intention, because we were very limited in what we

8

could discuss today.

9

MR. BUCK:

You have a comment/ Mr. Buck?

Yeah/ I'm going to try to keep it real short.

10

Basically what Councilmember Anderson has said/ I

11

agree with her in a lot of ways.

12

closing parks.

13

That's not my idea.

14

about what's going on, and our charge is to provide

15

a safe environment.

16

there is illegal activities going on in the park/

17

then we need to close the park because of that.

18

I do not like

Okay, I'm going to keep that clear.
We get numerous phone calls

So if there is -- knowing that

I know what park she's referring to/ and I

19

think for the record if some people who do not like

20

the early closing of a particular park because of

21

the illegal activity, then I would recommend that

22

they do what they have done at Kalama Park and form

23

a -- basically an action team that patrols the park

24

at night and start working with the Police

25

Department/ and I think that applies to all our
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parks that people feel that welre limiting access.
As far aS r you know r in regards to State

3

jurisdiction on -- I wish we could get together with

4

the State on that.

5

the State and I think the rest of the other

6

counties, they're waiting to see what IS going to

7

happen with us.

8

State to issue permits, just to let you know.

9

don't know where they're at on that, and I can't

10
11

I meanr but unfortunately, like

And there is some movement by the
I

answer that question.
You know, we close -- for example, we closed

12

Launiupoko, but, you know what, they go State

13

propertYr they're still on the beach

14

they're still on the water side, where the people

15

who were testifying for the closure wanted to have

16

access to that water basically still can't because

17

of the State jurisdiction.

18

and I agree with a lot of what Councilmember

19

Anderson had said, but we passed -- by public

20

testimony we passed an ordinance and we have been

21

given the charge to do the enforcement.

22

say again, the enforcement has been the issue.

23

I mean

And I agree with that,

And as I

You know, as far as the -- and I should have

24

preferenced myselfr the reason why I use Kalama Park

25

as the point of testimony, I was personally involved
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1

with that t and that's why I brought 'ern UPt but I'm

2

sure if you talk to Mr. Straub and some of the

3

security people who have been trying to help us

4

enforce this t they've had the same problems where t

5

you know t they'll call the police and the police

6

can't really do anything about it.

7

taking money from legitimate people.

Guy continues

8

So I'm -- you know t everybody plays me as the

9

bad gUYt but I've been asked to -- by the public and

10

by the Council to try to solve some of these

11

problems t and if people don't like the closing of

12

parks t I mean like t for example t Baldwin Park t then

13

let's corne up with a solution.

14

solution was it was just -- you know t if we had the

15

park open late at nightt you got a bunch of druggies

16

in there t then a person takes their family in there t

17

the next thing you know they're going to blame us

18

for why were we allowing those people to do drugs in

19

the park.

20

we have to work with the enforcement agency.

21

recommendation is to close the park to make it

22

easier for them t then I'm going to make it easier

23

for them t because I want their help.

24
25

But right now the

Well t I'm not the enforcement agency.

So

If the

I should also saYt I don't know if a lot of
you are aware t but there is a lawsuit pending right
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1

now at Kalama Park.

I don't know if too many of you

2

guys know about it.

Hopefully the County may not be

3

hit with that lawsuit, but a particular vendor did

4

not follow the rules at Kalama Park and their client

5

actually fell -- slipped and fell and the guy is now

6

quadriplegic.

7

and that's why we need to be sure that we have the

8

ability to be sure people follow the rules, because

9

I hate to see somebody spend thousands and thousands

That's the reason why we're tasked

10

of dollars to take a lesson of some sort and five

11

minutes into the lesson he's paralyzed.

12

a bad message.

13

did not -- why didn't we enforce the rules.

14

what the attorneys are saying.

15

basically that's about it for my comments for today.

16

CHAIR JOHNSON:

That sends

Because they're already saying why
That's

I think I just --

Thank you very much, Mr. Buck.

And I

17

think that next time what we'll do, because we'll

18

also have another item that addresses the camping

19

issue that will be transmitted from Mr. Buck's

20

Department, I think that will enable us to put both

21

those items on the agenda so that we can have some

22

of these additional discussions.

23

looking at a posting based on the Sunshine Law,

24

there's only certain things that we can discuss, and

25

while it may displease some members of the Committee

Because when we're
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1

that we can't discuss the things that they want to

2

discuss, it's just simply the way that it is.

3

And in all fairness to the public and in

4

keeping with the spirit of the Sunshine Law, that is

5

what it is, as unpleasant as it may appear.

6

apologize if other members feel uncomfortable that

7

I've limited conversation, but I feel that because

8

that is another issue that's going to be coming

9

forward, that both of these items should be

And I

10

deferred, then.

11

posted in advance, I wanted to give members of the

12

ocean recreation activities permit community their

13

opportunity separate from camping to at least share

14

their thoughts with regard to their specific

15

industry, even though this is a broad brush and it

16

does cover the whole penalty section of this

17

particular chapter.

18

But I did want to -- because it was

I would state, though, that the transmittal

19

of the disorderly conduct legislation will be

20

transmitted to Committee members.

21

suggestion for a slight language change in the

22

ordinance that was made by Staff just to tighten it

23

up, at least in regard to the particular bill that

24

is before us.

25

And when this is posted, both of the items will be

And there was a

So that will be made by next time.
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taken up together.

1

So this item will be deferred.

2

3

COUNCILMEMBERS VOICED NO OBJECTIONS.
ACTION:

4

5

No.

MA and CT)

DEFER pending further discussion.

CHAIR JOHNSON:

6

(Excused:

And, Staff, do you have anything further?

Okay.

Thank you very much.

And thank you, Mr. Buck, for your patience.

7
8

And hopefully next time we will be able to have the

9

Police Department present, because, as Mr. Buck so

10

eloquently put it, they have been completely

11

frustrated by the process of not having that ability

12

to actually enforce the laws.

13

with that responsibility, then we need to give them

14

the tools.

So if we charge them

So thank you very much, Members.

Our next item -- and because public testimony

15
16

has been closed, we'll give -- we'll take a short

17

recess so that we will allow Economic Development to

18

move forward.

So about five minutes.

Thank you.

(Gavel) .

19

20

RECESS:

21

RECONVENE:

22

CHAIR JOHNSON:

2: 31 p.m.
2: 40 p.m.

(Gavel).

The Parks and Economic

23

Development Committee meeting of June 2nd, 2005 will

24

come back to order.

25

PED-9

INTERGOVERNMENTAL AGREEMENT WITH THE RURAL
DEVELOPMENT PROJECT (UH/MCC PROGRAM)
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(C.C. No. 05-192)
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Members, we have one final item on our

3

agenda, and that is Parks and Economic Development

4

9, which is an intergovernmental agreement with the

5

Rural Development Project, which I will allow our

6

Department head, Ms. Lynn Araki-Regan, to explain.

7
8

9

Ms. Araki-Regan, thank you very much for
being here.
MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Good afternoon, Chair Johnson and

10

Members.

11

formally receive equipment and supplies valued at

12

$14,960 for the Maui County Business Resource

13

Center, and that donation is from the Rural

14

Development Project, which is a program of the

15

University of Hawaii/Maui Community College.

16

here to answer any questions if you or your

17

Committee has any questions.

18

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Welre here today to seek your approval to

11m

I think that -- are there any questions on

19

the part of the Committee, Members?

20

only question that I would have would be what

21

specifically is the equipment going to be used for?

22

If you could just go over briefly so the public

23

would understand how this came to be.

24
25

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

I think the

Yeah, the $14,960 which is identified as

supplies constitutes some computers [ which
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1

provide

2

Business Resource Center are free to utilize to do

3

business plans and to do some business research.

4

Also in the budget of $14,960 are office supplies,

5

the license to use certain software/ software, and

6

just basically like trash cans and things like that,

7

any office supplies, computers, as well as paper and

8

things like that.

9

- which the clients of the Maui County

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you very much.

And I think

10

that the reason that we actually brought this into

11

Committee

12

addressed it on the floor of the Council -- is that

13

the collaboration by several entities, the Chamber

14

of Commerce, I think is -- also, Ms. Araki-Regan, is

15

MEDB participating or not?

16

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

- because ordinarily we might have even

Actually the active organizations who

17

are participating in this joint effort are MEO

18

Business Development Corp., SBA, which is Small

19

Business Administration, as well as the SBA Small

20

Business Development Corp., and we have Maui Chamber

21

of Commerce Made in Maui program.

22

Also, with this facility here on Maui, you

23

know, we're partnering with the Molokai Business

24

Center in Kaunakakai.

25

present here today, who is our Small Business

I know Anna Ribucan, who is
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1

Advocate, did go to that business center a couple

2

weeks ago to see how else we can closely partner

3

with that entity.

4

So, you know, we're working in partnership

5

with various organizations, and through our

6

marketing efforts in promoting this Business

7

Resource Center we've received many, many clients,

8

and so much interest with our free classes and

9

workshops that we hold.

10

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

So it's a huge success.

And Councilmember Mateo.

Thank you, Chairman.

Good

12

afternoon.

13

supplies is from Rural Development, yeah, the

14

Molokai operation is also part of the rural

15

development.

16

and supplies coming here and not offered to that

17

particular island?

18

MS. ARAKI-REGAN:

Just wanted to follow up.

Because the

Was there any reason why the equipment

I believe there was a separate grant,

19

it's my understanding.

Because the Molokai Business

20

Center is not a County-owned facility, they may have

21

received funds for supplies similar to us but it

22

wouldn't come through the County because it's not

23

legally a County-owned facility.

24

dealings with Rural Development Project, Rural

25

Development Project works very, very closely with

I know in my
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1

the Molokai Business Center, but if any donations

2

are made for the Business Resource Center on

3

Molokai, it wouldn't come through the County.

4
5

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Okay, thank you.

Thank you, Madam

Chair.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Thank you very much, and I'd also like to

7

recognize Mr. Dan Regan in the office -- or in the

8

audience, and also from the Office of Economic

9

Development, Ms. Anna Ribucan.

10
11

12

Thank you very much,

too, for your participation.
Are there any questions on the part of the
members?

Councilmember Carroll.

13

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

Yes

l

Chair's recommendation.

the Chair's recommendation is to pass

15

on to the Council a bill for an ordinance

16

authorizing the Mayor of the County of Maui to enter

17

into an intergovernmental agreement with the Rural

18

Development Project

19

Hawaii/Maui Community College, and the filing of the

20

communication.

21

COUNCILMEMBER CARROLL:

22

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

23

CHAIR JOHNSON:

l

a program of the University of

So moved.
Second.

So it's been moved and seconded.

Is there

24

any further discussion on this particular item?

25

only comment that I would like to make is that I
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really thank the Department of Economic Development

2

for trying to continuously work toward expanding

3

these programs and doing partnerships, because the

4

opportunities that it affords our citizens and also

5

those entrepreneurs who would be starting small

6

businesses is really important.

7

felt at least to have an opportunity to bring this

8

into Committee so we would have one more opportunity

9

to talk about this.

10

11

And that's why I

Yes, and Councilmember Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you very much.

And

12

I will be supporting the Chair's recommendation.

13

did want to say, however, that if the Chair

14

remembers just recently this Council made in the FY

15

'06 Budget a commitment to support the Molokai

16

program, the Rural Development program to -- at a

17

considerable sum, and that considerable sum included

18

equipment and supplies.

19

you know, the County in accepting this also has an

20

opportunity to take a look and see whether or not

21

some of this equipment and supplies that's being

22

donated could in fact also meet that particular

23

commitment there as well.

24

say, and thank you.

25

CHAIR JOHNSON:

I

So I'm really hoping that,

So that's all I had to

I really appreciate it, and, you know, our

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

50

PED 6/2/05

1

small communities really are the backbone of our

2

County, because they really provide so many

3

opportunities for small entrepreneurs.

4

we can do to assist, that's great.

5

comments, the Chair will call for the question.

6

those in favor, please signify by saying "aye".

7

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

8

VOTE: AYES:

9

10

So whatever

No further

Councilmembers Mateo and Carroll, and
Chair Johnson.
None.
None.
None.
Vice-Chair Tavares and Councilmember
Anderson.

NOES:
ABSTAIN:
ABSENT:
EXC. :

11

12

MOTION CARRIED.

13

ACTION:

14

CHAIR JOHNSON:

FIRST READING of bill and FILING of communication.

It is unanimous, and there are three of us

15

today.

16

Committee members, and this will be passed on for

17

the full Council's approval.

We look forward to the return of our missing

And do we know, Staff, when this would likely

18
19

be sent on, at which meeting that would be taking

20

place?

21
22

23

All

MS. ESPELETA:

Madam Chair, this will be in time for June

17th Council meeting.
CHAIR JOHNSON:

Okay, thank you very much.

Are there any

24

further announcements?

Seeing none.

25

thank the members today for their participation, and
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1

those members from the public who came to testify.

2

Whether it's either for or against particular

3

measures, we always welcome testimony.

4

that people understand about the narrow parameters

5

sometimes of posting and those constraints that we

6

have on us as Council members.

7

Administration and Corporation Counsel for their

8

participation and Staff as well.

9

business, this meeting is adjourned.

10

ADJOURN:

And I hope

So I thank the

With no further

2: 48 p.m.

11
12

13
14
15

16
17
18
19

20
21
22
23

24
25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I

3
4

SS.
CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

6

I, Jessica R.

Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16
17

DATED this 19th day of June, 2005, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.
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